
 

 

 

 

 

New York, 1 February 2023 

 
Excellency, 

 

With reference to our letter dated 27 January 2023, it is our great pleasure to inform you 

that the silence procedure on the draft resolution “Scope, modalities, format and organization of 

the High-Level Meeting on Tuberculosis” has successfully concluded without any objection.   

We would like to once again extend our sincere gratitude to all delegations for their 

continued support, constructive engagement, and utmost flexibility throughout the negotiation 

process. This is a clear demonstration of strong commitment of all to ensuring the success of the 

HLM on TB and mobilizing efforts to end the tuberculosis epidemic.  

We will therefore present this final consensual text to the President of the United Nations 

General Assembly, for its formal adoption. 

We further thank the President of the General Assembly for bestowing upon us the honor to 

represent him in this process.  

We remain fully committed to ensuring the effectiveness of the remaining preparation 

process of the HLM on TB, particularly facilitating the timely, transparent and inclusive 

intergovernmental consultations on its outcome document. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

  
 

Krzysztof Szczerski 

Ambassador, 

Permanent Representative  

of the Republic of Poland 

to the United Nations 

 

Bakhtiyor Ibragimov 

Ambassador, 

Permanent Representative  

of the Republic of Uzbekistan 

to the United Nations 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives 

and Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 


